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The maps below show Sargassum abundance, with warm colors representing higher values. After 
increases in two consecutive months, the overall Sargassum quantity in the central Atlantic Ocean 
decreased from January to February, although this abundance (6.1 million tons) is still the second 
highest amount recorded for the month of February. While the change in Sargassum quantity from 
January to February has typically been a slight increase, a decrease in this span has been seen once in 
the modern bloom era (2019). Nevertheless, within the Caribbean Sea (CS), Sargassum quantity nearly 
doubled, as large patches moved westward between the Antilles islands. Notable quantities of 
Sargassum reached the Yucatan Peninsula near mid-February, with small amounts also observed in the 
Gulf of Mexico (GoM) at the end of the month. 

Looking ahead, the decrease in Sargassum quantity from January to February is uncommon, and 
presents a glimmer of hope that the overall 2023 bloom may not be as large as previously feared 
although 2023 will still be a major Sargassum year. Nevertheless, the large quantities already in the CS 
(and to the east) will continue to accumulate and migrate westward, creating beaching hazards along 
the way. The Florida Keys may start to see small amounts in March. We will continue to closely monitor 
Sargassum coverage, with more updates provided by the end of March 2023. More information and 
near real-time imagery can be found under the Sargassum Watch System (SaWS, 
https://optics.marine.usf.edu/projects/saws.html). 
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